

## SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SCHOOLS COMMISSION ON COLLEGES

1866 Southern Lane • Decatur, Georgia 30033-4097 Telephone 404/679-4500 Fax 404/679-4558 www.sacscoc.org

February 15, 2011

Dr. John O. Schwenn President Dalton State College 650 College Drive Dalton, GA 30720

Dear Dr. Schwenn:

Thank you for your letter of January 25, 2011, notifying the Commission on Colleges that Dalton State College's Center for Continuing Education was closed, effective December 31, 2009. The College's mission will be revised accordingly to remove its continuing education function.

We accept the information and shall add it to your file.

Best regards, Belle & Wheelan

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

President

BSW/LBA:efk

cc: Dr. Henry M. Codjoe, Director, Institutional Research and Planning

Dr. Claudette H. Williams